

**MINTHIS HILLS GOLF CLUB**  
**MINUTES OF THE MEETING**  
**HELD ON MONDAY 1<sup>st</sup> MAY 2017**

<b>Present:</b>	Bob Windsor (BW)	Captain
	Brian Hamilton (BH)	Vice-Captain
	Peter Taylor (PT)	Socials Secretary
	Graeme Nichol (GN)	Competitions Secretary
	Roy Peach (RP)	Greens

**1. Apologies:**

Apologies were received from Joke Alexandrou, David McKibben  
Bev Mitchell, Chris Furneaux.

**2. Previous `Minutes:**

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> April were read and approved.

**3. Matters Arising:**

BW informed the Meeting that his 'Captain's Charity Day' would now be a 'Shotgun Start' commencing at 8.00am.

**4. Competitions:**

(a) **Visitors:** It was confirmed that visitors would be welcome to play in 'fun competitions' but not be allowed to win a prize and not take part in the '2s' competition. No entry fee will be charged.

(b) **No Shows:** PT asked about 'No Shows' in respect of the 'Step Aside' competition and eventual groups of 3 players as a result? It was decided that all three players would play a ball and not 'step aside'. Teams of 3 would then receive 10% of combined handicaps.

(c) **Inter Club matches:** GN informed Committee that he had circulated teams for both the Secret Valley and Aphrodite Hills fixtures.

(d) **Captain's Day:** GN confirmed the Competitions and fixtures for July. GN said that the match with ELEA at home would now be a 1.00pm start with a 15 Euros match fee.

(e) **Captain's Charity Day:** BW outlined details for his Captain's Charity Day on Saturday 13 May. PT passed the takings for the 'Bonus Ball' prize to BW to hand over to BM.

**(f) CGF Cup:** GN said that entry for the CGF Cup had been sent.

**(g) Nordic v Row:** GN said that Koulla had received a request from 4 visitors who would like to play in the Nordic v Row fixture. It was agreed that they could play.

## **5. Social Events:**

(a) PT said that the Bowling Night was a great success.

(b) PT said that 'no shows' were becoming a problem for both Social and Golf events. BW said that one member had failed to turn up on consecutive occasions without notifying the Club. BW said that he would write a letter to the Member.

(c) PT asked GN to circulate Members reminding them of the evening meal at Laytimbou Tavern on Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> May.

## **6. Golf Course Matters:**

(a) RP said that there had been requests for the patches on the 5<sup>th</sup> and 18<sup>th</sup> fairway Be considered as 'GUR' which will be put to CF.

(b) RP said that 'OB' markers on 5<sup>th</sup> were not clear and Tee marker on 16<sup>th</sup> was missing and will be put to CF.

(c) GN mentioned the 'Drop Zone' on 13<sup>th</sup> on Medal Day which was in a very poor condition and Committee will request CF to address the problem.

## **7. Financial Matters:**

(a) The April Accounts were presented and were approved.

(b) BW mentioned the CGF Cup costs and confirmed that the Club would cover the costs for Minthis Hills Members.

## **8. AOB:**

(a) PT informed the Committee that he would be 'stepping down' from the Committee at the next Meeting on 5<sup>th</sup> June. BW said that he was sorry to hear this and congratulated Peter for his tremendous efforts with 'Sponsorship' and fundraising.

(b) BW said that he had received a complaint from a Member in respect of a 'Near Miss' incident. BW explained that he had personally discussed the matter with all concerned to a satisfactory conclusion. GN has circulated the Membership to remind them of the dangers of such incidents and the responsibilities of players on the course. BW said that he had informed management of the matter.

(c) GN informed Committee that Neil Storer had very kindly offered to cover Competitions whilst he is on holiday at the end of May.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2.09pm..

**The date of next meeting is Monday 5<sup>th</sup> June at 1.00pm.**